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Phone: (954) 786-4507           City of Pompano Beach   Fax: (954) 786-4028 

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
MEMORANDUM NO: 2019-04 

 
DATE:  December 4, 2018       
 
TO:   Otis Thomas, General Services Director 
 
FROM:  Robert McCaughan, Public Works Director     
               
SUBJECT: Request to Piggyback City of Largo Bid No. 17-C-589 Pavement and 

Roadway Infrastructure Rehabilitation   
 

 
The Public Works Department requests that the City piggyback City of Largo Bid No. 17-C-
589 so Asphalt Paving Systems, Inc. may perform micro sealing on various roads throughout 
the city as well as a full depth reclamation repair for NW 3rd Avenue.  Total amount of work to 
be performed through the contract is $611,457.25  
 
We are requesting to piggyback this particular contract as it has established line item costs 
for pavement reclamation.  This type of pavement repair is not unique but it is not commonly 
provided by most paving contractors as specialized equipment is required.  Asphalt Paving 
Systems owns the reclamation equipment with trained operators and can provide a lower unit 
cost since they do not have to pass on a rental cost to the City.  We have used Asphalt 
Paving Systems, Inc.  in the past to accomplish micro sealing and were satisfied with their 
work performance.  
 
Asphalt Paving Systems. Inc. has provided quotes for line item costs for the necessary work 
as established in the contract.  Funding for the work to be done on NW 3rd Ave is available in 
CIP 19-338, Repair NW 3rd Ave, Budget Account Number 302-7616-541.65-12 in the amount 
of $312,418.50.  The balance of $299,038.75 shall be funded out of CIP 07-925, Road 
Resurfacing, Budget Account Number 302-7303-541.65-12. 
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